April 10, 2023

AGM (ANNUAL GENERAL BODY) MEETING NOTICE

Greetings.

In accordance with the by-laws, the Board of Trustees (BOT) should be conducting the
Annual General Body (AGM) meeting along with members' annual lunch on Sunday, May 28
2023 from 12 noon to 2:00 PM at Sri Ranganatha Temple, 8 Ladentown Road, Pomona, NY
10970. Prior to that, according to bye-laws article 2.1 (d), which reads,

d. Determination of Voting Members: Every year, between February 1 and March 30, a written
communication, either by first class mail or email, shall be sent to voting members address as shown
in Temple records to confirm if they wish to continue as voting members. Members who elect not to
continue as voting members and members from whom no response is received within 30 days from
mailing shall be removed as voting members.

BOT supposedly have sent you the notification to meet the requirements as above. Unfortunately,
circumstances beyond our control, we did not send you such notification. Therefore, the AGM now will

be postponed to a new date. Please take this as notice to meet the above notification requirements.

THE NEW DATE FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL BODY MEETING IS NOW SET FOR SUNDAY, JUNE 25, 2023.

Please send your willingness to participate, as the voting member, in the upcoming AGM and elect the
new trustees. You can declare your willingness to participate in the elections by simply sending an email

to secretary@ranganatha.org.

Each individual life member has to send a separate email and one email from a family will
give you only one vote.

This is the only official notification of AGM along with the proposed agenda of the meeting,
shall be sent all life members. Any member would like to include any topic for discussion at
AGM meeting, please send your suggestions, in writing, to the Secretary
(secretary@ranganatha.org) or mail to Sri Ranganatha Temple, P O Box 3300, Pomona,

NY 10970, no later than June 9 2023. All suggestions received in time will be considered by
BOT for their appropriateness and may be included in the agenda. The final agenda will be
posted on our website (www.ranganatha.orqg) at a later date on or prior to June 22, 2023. In
addition, if any member would like to make any changes to temple By-laws, please send your

proposed changes, in writing, to the secretary (secretary@ranganatha.org) by May 30, 2023
for consideration.

This is also the official notice for elections of new trustees that will become vacant on the day
of our AGM. Please see the enclosed information about the number of vacant positions and
other rules governing this election. All nominations for prospective trustee members must be
received by June 9, 2023, and post marked no later than June 1st of 2023. For other details,
please see the enclosed nomination form and other information on Nominations for Sri
Ranganatha Temple.




Nomination forms and related information (enclosed) but you can also download the forms
from our website (www.ranganatha.org)

We are grateful to you and your family for your continued support to Sri Ranganatha Temple.
We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude for your ongoing support and offer our sincere
prayers to our Divine Parents- Sri Maha-Lakshmi and Lord Sriman Narayana to bestow their
blessings on you and your loved ones, today, every day and always.

Sincerely,
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Namratha Radhakrishnan

Secretary, BOT




